AQUITAINE BRANCH – ROYAL NAVAL ASSOCIATION
404  Impasse de Chazarem, 47290 Beaugas
napier.chazarem@wanadoo.fr   www.rna-aquitaine.com     Tel 05 53 01 72 80
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 8TH MARCH
AT LE SEMILLON, MONBAZILLAC
1. MEMBERS PRESENT: Steve Collins, Chris Haskell, Marion and Tony Hirst, Gareth Mulloy, 


       Ken and Sue Napier, David Rollston-Smith
2. APOLOGIES: Chris Barnacle, Ken Checkett, Valerie Clarke, Hazel and Martin Door, David Forsyth, Kevin Hatchett, Antoinette Henry, John and Angela Larmuth, Norman Midworth, Jane and Rick Nice, Bill Oliphant, Greta Tow
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF LAST AGM: The minutes of the last meeting were approved.




Proposed Steve Collins, Seconded Sue Napier
4. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE: The existing committee was elected unanimously – David 



Rollston-Smith volunteered to be Assistant Treasurer.




Proposed Marion Hirst, seconded Sue Napier
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT: The Chairman reported that 2022 had been a much better year with regular lunches being resumed but with an average attendance now of around 15 people at each lunch. The best attended was the Trafalgar Lunch, chaired by Bill Oliphant as Ken had covid. A vote of thank was given to Bill for stepping in. The French AMMACs are also just beginning to restart their lunches and Ken and Sue attended 2 during the year at Bergerac and Villeneuve sur Lot. As of 31st December there were 36 full members, 17 associate members and 1 life member. Some9.  members opted out during the year either due to age or to returning to UK. We have recruited 3 new members since January. We were fortunate that in 2022 no-one crossed the bar. Donations were sent to the RNA, RNBT, WRNSBT, ARNO, and SSAFA.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT:  In addition to the report already sent to all members our total cash in the bank and in hand stands at 3575€. He also reported we had successfully, if a bit stressfully, changed banks from La Banque Postale to Credit Agricole, reducing our bank charges to zero.
His report was accepted Proposed Steve Collins, Seconded Gareth Mulloy.
7. ALLOCATION OF FUNDS: It was agreed after discussion to allocate the same amount as last year for charitable donations – i.e. 2000€ to be shared as before with the RNA, RNBT, WRNSBT, ARNO and SSAFA France. Proposed Steve Collins seconded Marion Hirst
8. MEMBERSHIP: All present agreed to contact any acquaintances who have a link with the RN to see if they would like to join.
9. SOCIAL PROGRAMME: The date for the Trafalgar lunch was set for Wednesday 18th October, venue to be decided. Ken is to invite the Naval Attaché and Marion and Tony Hirst are to put out feelers with the Comte de Witt who is a direct descendant of Napoleon, with a view to perhaps being our speaker. Other venues for lunches were suggested Dimes in Issigeac, the Restaurant du Lac in Villereal.
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Ken and Sue announced they would not be available for the May lunch on the 10th and the decision was taken to hold the lunch on the 3rd May.
Proposed Marion Hirst, seconded David Rollston-Smith.
David Rollston-Smith proposed a vote of thanks to the Committee which was seconded by Marion Hirst.
The meeting closed at 11.16.
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